July 13, 2009

To the Honorable Common Council Public Works Committee City of Milwaukee

Dear Committee Members:

File No. 081518 vacates West Glendale Avenue from North 35th Street easterly to its terminus, in the 1st Aldermanic District. This vacation was requested by the Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District (MMSD). MMSD recently completed the Lincoln Creek Watercourse Improvements, Reach 3 Project and this portion of the street right of way is no longer needed or used.

The Department of Public Works Coordinated Report contains no stated objections to the proposed vacation, and will not incur any additional costs as a result of the vacation.

Since the proposed vacation is not in conflict with City plans, the City Plan Commission at its regular meeting on July 13, 2009, recommended approval of the file.

Sincerely,

Rocky Marcoux
Executive Secretary
City Plan Commission of Milwaukee

cc: Ald. Ashanti Hamilton